
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, March 11, 2013, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Dwain Jackson,  



  Steve Miller, and Jim Hillberry

ABSENT:
 
Jim Mentock

 
ALSO PRESENT:  Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun and Susanne Lee

Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the February 11, 2013 board meeting.  Bryan Lee made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 11, 2013 board meeting as printed.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Jackson, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY:  none.  Motion carried.
A list of the bills was presented.  Chairman Miller asked for approval of the March 11, 2013 bills list totaling $52,266.20. Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Craig Sorenson.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Jackson, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY:  none.  Motion carried.
Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
The Manager reported that the valve actuator project has been put on hold until FY-2015 because one of the manufacturers we like has postponed the release of their new model with all of the features we want until January of 2014.  We don’t want them to bid the older model or the first run of the new model.
The Manager reported on prices for chip sealing the plant roads. This project covers our road from the highway and includes all paved areas of the plant; it is approximately 10,000 square yards. Wild West Construction gave a project price of $29,900. PMI offered a polymer seal for $28,500. The plant roads were last chip sealed sixteen years ago for a cost of approximately $19,000.  Jim Hillberry suggested also obtaining a price from the company used by the City of Powell for a slurry seal. 
The Manager reviewed the FY-2014 preliminary budget. The Manager noted that replacement of the 22​year old boilers is now scheduled for FY-2014 in place of the valve actuator replacement project.  Copies of the budget will go out to the entities we serve by the end of March.
The Chief Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report.  Production was down 11% from January due to a short month in February. Extra overtime was paid due to a holiday and an employee illness. The EPA disinfection by-products testing was done with excellent results. The annual filter inspections have also been completed.
The Manager reported that proposals for our audit would normally be sent out this month, but he requested that the plant continue to use James Seckman as our CPA. We appreciate his professionalism and his prices have always been fair.  The board directed the Manager to request a price quote from James Seckman before they make a decision.

The Manager reported on the problems of paying the Rocky Mountain Power bill on time because of their billing cycle and the timing of our board meeting. The Manager will explore electronic options and report back.

The Manager reported that water use figures were down 7.4% from last February and down 0.38% for the fiscal year.
The hydropneumatic tank interior recoating project is complete and the tank is back in service.  The staff did replace several large valves on the tank.  Carr Coatings, LLC did an excellent job.

The Manager has submitted the Employee Benefits and Personnel Policies to LGLP for their review with no response received yet.

The pipeline will be shut down tomorrow for about four hours to replace a valve at Pressure Control Station #1.  All affected entities have been notified.
There was no other business to report.

At 10:57 a.m., Craig Sorenson made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Dwain Jackson.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Jackson, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY:  none.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.


Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary




